ECF AGM 15 October 2011

Mike Gunn attended the ECF AGM on 15 October and reports as follows:

There was a motion to the ECF AGM from the SCCU saying the Director of Home Chess (currently Adam Raoof of Middlesex) would now have discretion to agree to a local venue (as opposed to the central venue) for a Counties final match. The motion was passed but no immediate change is probable, I think.

All the motions regarding establishment of the new ECF membership scheme were passed by a majority of 70% for and 30% against (on the crucial votes).

Because of a (small) decline in the number of graded games submitted by the SCCA this year we only had 3 votes instead of 4 and I therefore cast 2 votes against the scheme and 1 in favour as agreed by the Board.

New ECF Directors -

Junior: Phil Ehr who fairly narrowly defeated Sabrina Chevannes who spoke well and impressed the AGM, I think.

Marketing: Tim Woolgar. 

No audited accounts were presented for the 2nd year in a row. The ECF apparently lost £5,000 against a budgetted surplus of £10,000. This is hardly a crisis because of the ECF's substantial reserves in trust funds etc. The Finance Director was unable to devote the necessary time to sort out the accounts before the meeting because of work pressure (he audits the accounts of government departments) but he is now taking time off work to try work out what has happened. It seems at present that the game fee collected from congresses is much lower than expected and the junior budget was overspent (although the previous junior director disputes this.).

